Australian Capital Territory COURTS AND TRIBUNAL

PRINCIPAL REGISTRAR AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Dr Colin Adrian Chair ACT Remuneration Tribunal

By email: remtrib@act.gov.au

Dear Dr Adrian

ACT Remuneration Tribunal 2018 Spring Review

I refer to your letter dated 21 August 2018 inviting submissions to the Tribunal's annual review into the remuneration for ACT judicial officers, ACAT members, Principal Registrar Courts and Tribunal and other public office holders.

At this time I do not propose to seek a review of the determination made in relation to the Principal Registrar Courts and Tribunal in April 2018 other than to note the Government's commitment to ensure public officials see their wages increase at a rate equivalent to the Consumer Price Index.

I do not propose to make a submission on the other determinations under review.

Please contact me on 6205 9772 if you would like to discuss the matters set out in this letter.

Yours sincerely

Philip Kellow

Principal Registrar and Chief Executive Officer

29 August 2018